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Bushnell, FLA - The purpose of this memo is to further clarify the current situation concerning 

the rollout of COVID-19 vaccine within Sumter County.   

In my press release of December 30th, I indicated that The Villages Health could vaccinate its 

most vulnerable patients now.   That vaccine transfer did not occur.   The reason for this change 

was my receipt of subsequent guidance that our local servicing hospital at The University of 

Florida should receive those doses, vaccinate their patient-exposed staff and develop a plan for 

vaccinating the broader public as more vaccines and become available.  That vaccine transfer 

of 1,800 doses to the University of Florida is occurring now.    

On a positive note, despite the various logistical challenges we are facing, we successfully 

vaccinated our first 280 enrollees today.  Additionally, a similar vaccination event is planned for 

this Thursday and will be utilizing Eventbrite for registration. This will made available 

tomorrow, January 6th, at 8:00 AM for sign-up at the web address 

https://sumtercovidvax.eventbrite.com. Please also know our vaccine events are free of 

charge, Eventbrite nor the Sumter County Health Department will charge you for this.  Please 

follow our website at https://Sumter.floridahealth.gov for future vaccination opportunities and 

registration information.   

The protective actions I stressed in my press release of December 30th are the measures that 

are most protective in the short term.   Particularly if you are medical vulnerable, please limit 

unnecessary in-door gatherings with neighbors or others, wear a mask if you have public 

activities you need to accomplish such as grocery shopping and wash your hands frequently.   

Limit unnecessary travel otherwise.   

Thank you for patience during this challenging period.   

Respectfully,   

 

Sanford Zelnick D.O. M.S. 

Director  

Sumter County Health Department 
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https://sumter.floridahealth.gov/


 

 

*** 

About the Florida Department of Health 

The department, nationally accredited by the Public Health Accreditation Board, works to 

protect, promote and improve the health of all people in Florida through integrated state, county 

and community efforts. 

Follow us on Facebook, Instagram and Twitter at @HealthyFla. For more information about the 

Florida Department of Health please visit www.FloridaHealth.gov. 

http://www.phaboard.org/
https://www.facebook.com/FLDepartmentofHealth?utm_source=article
https://www.instagram.com/florida.health/
https://twitter.com/HealthyFla?utm_source=article
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